

MONTEREY PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR MEETING WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2017

REPORTS AND PRESENTATIONS



VICE PRESIDENT OF ADVANCMENT'S REPORT TO THE MPC GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES October 25, 2017

FUNDRAISING

- 1. Total Funds Received in Sept 2017: To be provided at the meeting.
- 2. **Grants:** The College was recently notified that our Title V Cooperative grant scored a 98.67, however, due the extremely competitive nature of this program, only 20 awards were made this year and the minimum score was 99.33.

Grant proposals currently under development: Bank of America Foundation, Wells Fargo Bank.

Pending proposals: Dunspaugh-Dalton Foundation, Community Foundation for Monterey County (Community Impact Grant).

3. Monterey County Weekly Gives: The Foundation has been selected again this year to participate in the MC Weekly Gives campaign, which begins in November 2017. More information to follow!

EVENTS

1. Rubber Chicken Drop Raffle & VIP Party: October 28, 2017

The Lobos Booster Club will be holding its 4th Annual Rubber Chicken Drop raffle during the October 28th football game (starts at 1pm) vs. College of the Redwoods. A VIP party sponsored by Buffalo Wild Wings will be held at noon for MPC employees, Booster Club members, and raffle ticket holders. Tickets are on sale now and can be purchased at the Foundation office!

2. Evening of Opportunity Gala: November 18, 2017

Tickets and tables are selling fast to the Foundation's Evening of Opportunity Gala, which will be held on Saturday, November 18, 2017 at Folktale Winery. This engaging event will feature students and interactive activities for guests to learn more about the college and inspire deeper connections between our donors and the students they support.

3. New Board Member Orientation AND Board & Volunteer Holiday Party: December 14, 2017
This year the New Board Member Orientation will be on Thursday December 14 from 12-4:15pm in the Large
Conference Room. The incoming Trustee representative for the Foundation Board is encouraged to attend. In
addition, all Trustees are invited to the Holiday Party that will be begin at 4:30pm at La Mirada.

COLLEGE SUPPORT

1. Faculty & Staff Advancement Awards (FASA)

The Foundation received 16 of requests totaling \$43,291.22 in the Fall FASA cycle, which closed on September 17. The FASA Advisory Group is recommending 14 of those applications are funded, totaling \$21,817 (13 of the 14 are full awards, and the other is partial). Awards will be announced by October 20 following approval by the Foundation Board of Directors.

ADMINISTRATION

1. The next Foundation Board meeting will be Wednesday, October 18th.

Governing Board Report for Student Services

Presented by: Dr. Larry Walker Interim Vice President for Student Services October 25, 2017

Career/Transfer Resource Center

- Career/Transfer Resource Center trip to visit UCSC October 17
- Coordinator completed MBTI training so that they can offer Myers-Briggs personality inventories to students
- Transfer Awareness Month promoting transfer through wearing of alma mater and baccalaureate institution attire and various activities detailed below
- Workshops
 - o Campus Connection on Majors & Careers October 10
 - oPersonal Insight Questions (UC) October 4, 12, 17, 25
 - oUC Application October 5, 10, 18, 30
 - oCSU Application October 3, 11, 19, 23
- Tabling Session October 5, 18
- Representative Visits
 - oCSUMB October 24
 - oNavy Recruiter October 24
 - oAir Force Recruiter October 24
 - o Coast Guard Recruiter October 31
- UCSC Peer Mentor Visit October 5
- Transfer Day: Representatives from more than 45 colleges and universities (public and privates schools from CA and several other states) October 31

Education Center at Marina

- Reconfigured MA101/102 to provide a more open and inviting workspace and facilitate services to students and faculty.
- Work is on-going for the portable classrooms and MT5; roofing and exterior lighting are still in progress.
- A new vending machine was delivered to the Public Safety Training Center to provide more meal/fresh food options to serve our students.
- October is Transfer Awareness Month, and Transfer Awareness tabling in Marina occurred on October 18, 2017.
- Working with the new Bookstore Manager to provide on-site services to students in Marina for Spring 2018.

Student Success and Support Program & Student Equity

- The Student Success and Support Program sent an email to all students who had applied for Fall 2017 admission but not registered for courses to inform them about and encourage them to enroll in late start classes. This message went out to 556 individuals.
- Categorical Services Coordinator completed MBTI training so that they can offer Myers-Briggs personality inventories to students
- Campus Connection on Majors & Careers in partnership with the CTRC October 9

- English and Math assessments (Eight English, 10 Math, one English as a Second Language)
- On Track (Probation) Workshop October 17
- North Monterey County visit over 400 students from North Monterey County High School visited MPC October 11
- Presentations in ENSL courses to share available support services and resources
- Partnered with the MPC Foundation to conduct an Advocate Session for Evans students October 11
- Go2Knowledge and Innovative Educators online professional development workshop series
- StudentLingo online student success workshop series
- TutorLingo online tutor training workshops
- Expanding Equity Discussion Series: Black Minds Matter LiveStream Webinars presented by Dr. J. Luke Wood October 25. This is the first of an eight week set of replays of Dr. Wood's live stream and discussion series.

Student Financial Services

Student Financial Services has completed the transition to our new financial aid management system PowerFAIDS. Now we are focusing on continuous improvement of the system to make it better for students and staff to use.

To date we have awarded:

Pell Grants 1229 students with an award amount of \$1,397,309 and will be at \$2,794,618 million on October 31.

SEOG grant: 278 students with an award amount of \$125,250

Calgrant: 303 students with an award amount of \$116,122 double on 10/31/17

Bog Fee waiver (California Promise): 2888 students awarded with an amount of \$3,894,448

We are already doing our Cash for College Fafsa applications workshops at our local high schools as well as Gonzalez, Soledad, Watsonville, Pajaro Valley and North Salinas High schools.

Veterans Resources Center

- 1) Implemented Track to gather data to determine peak times for counseling and/or services provided.
- 2) MST taxi vouchers are available for veterans.

On November 4, 2014, the voters of Monterey County approved the first-ever countywide sales tax measure for public transit. Beginning in July 2015, the Monterey Salinas Transit (MST) Local Transit funding for Senior Citizens, Veterans, and People with Disabilities sales tax, otherwise known as Measure Q, will raise approximately \$7 million per year. The sales tax will expire after 15 years unless renewed by the voters.

The money is to be used only for services and equipment that support transportation programs for veterans, senior citizens, and persons with disabilities. An oversight committee will review and report on revenue and expenditure of funds fro the tax.

On August 18, 2017 Monterey Peninsula College signed a memorandum of understanding with MST to be one of few sights on the Monterey Peninsula to distribute taxi vouchers to MPC veteran student population. Of the 400 taxi vouchers provided to MPC VRC, 35 taxi vouchers were used by veterans which equals to 11 veteran students.

- 3) The VRC had provided 3 scientific calculators to veterans to use for their upper level math course and provided 3 smart pens to students with learning challenges.
- 4) The State Approving Agency

These services would not be possible if it wasn't for Student Equity and SSSP funding and without the collaboration with community agencies.